
Dear Friends,

Greetings to all supporters of Washburn and the WHS Foundation! This newsletter is about 

YOU. Oh sure, the fall of 2017 has been filled with the typical flurry of new classes, sports 

events, social events and musical and theatrical productions at Washburn. With the help of 

our board members, WHS staff, and students, we have compiled many of the highlights in 

the pages to follow. But my favorite thing about the fall Legacy newsletter is the 

opportunity it gives us to acknowledge and thank YOU -- our very faithful and generous 

supporters. I’m guessing you also enjoy glancing through the many donor names to find 

classmates and teachers from your years at Washburn or your community connections. 

My hope, as you read this letter and get caught up on the happenings at Washburn, is that 

the spark of Miller Pride will ignite for you as it does for me. After almost nine years of 

working with the WHS Foundation in support of Washburn, my wife and I were proud to 

welcome our oldest child to the Miller family this fall. Our daughter represents the fourth 

generation of our family to attend Washburn, and we couldn’t be happier to continue to 

cheer for the Orange and Blue. Having successfully taken on the new role of “Washburn 

Parent,” I can confirm that our students are engaged, they are challenged, they are 

learning, and they are having fun. 

With the growth we are seeing at Washburn, there are new classrooms, new teachers and 

new opportunities for us to enhance the experience of students and staff. News stories 

reinforce the reality that public school budgets cannot meet the full need. We are so 

grateful that you -- our alumni, parents, and community supporters -- continue to add that 

extra push needed to turn the Washburn experience into something extraordinary.

On behalf of the WHSF board, the Washburn faculty and administration, and the current 

students and families, thank you for your continued generosity and support.

Go Millers!

 
Mark Bachman, ‘91 • President, WHS Foundation

FALL 2017

Washburn High School Foundation
201 West 49th Street

Minneapolis, Minnesota 55419-2588
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Please pass on our thanks to the Washburn High School Foundation for the grant it awarded the Girls’ Soccer Program for books. We were able to 

pass them out at our year-end banquet and it added so much to the evening. I introduced the book - Play Like a Girl - How a Soccer School in 

Kenya’s Slums Started a Revolution by Ellie Roscher and said the following:

We were fortunate to be able to buy all the girls in the program this book after we received a mini-grant from the Washburn High School  Foundation, 

supplemented by a few Washburn Soccer families. This book is an opportunity to think beyond ourselves and our situations, to learn from the 

struggles of others and realize the difference we can make in our own lives and the lives of others around us…We have a roomful of thriving girls 

who will go on to do amazing things in their own lives, within their families, in their community and beyond. Girls- don’t underestimate what your 

strength, determination and hard work can do. We encourage you all to read your 

book, learn from it, share it and continue to make change. 

Then three of our players stood up to talk about Ellie Roscher's story, the book itself 

and what "playing like a girl" means to them. It was amazing! We made bookmarks to 

go in each of the books with the player’s name on it and the following quote from 

Pele: "Success is no accident. It is hard work, perseverance, learning, studying, 

sacrifice and most of all, love of what you are doing or learning to do." Thanks for 

giving us this opportunity. 

Cheryl Peterson, Girls Varsity Soccer Coach

Founded in 2008, the Millerbots is the FIRST robotics team at Washburn. FIRST (For Inspiration and Recognition in Science and Technology) 

is an international organization that hosts annual competitions to inspire students to pursue science and engineering careers.

Because the team follows the motto “We learn by watching doing,” the mentors and 

coaches teach valuable skills instead of merely demonstrating them. Students lead and 

execute 100% of the operations, taking roles that traditionally would be filled by 

teachers and parents. As a result, they learn to collaborate as one, to pass on their 

knowledge to younger members, and grow into great leaders.

The students showcase their robots at schools, bookstores, and state events to spread 

awareness of FIRST Robotics in the community. They work to show others the 

importance and fun of robotics and engineering. 

The group has had a long-time goal to compete at Nationals, and this year their chances are higher than ever. They have raised $12,000 so 

they can participate in a second regional for the first time in eight years. With around 20 dedicated students, putting in around 300 hours 

of participation annually, they are hopeful their hard work and passion for robotics will pay off.

ACADEMICS
Fall Mini-Grants: Your Gifts at Work
Thanks to you and your contributions, the Foundation granted nearly $25,000 this fall 
to our WHS teachers, staff and coaches. Your gifts make a difference in the classroom, 
in the halls, and on the field and courts. 

MILLERBOTS WORK TOWARDS NATIONALS
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In the visual arts department, advanced ceramic students from Cristina Benz and Nancy Hinz's 

classes were able to go to the Northern Clay Center to participate in a raku firing. Studio art 

students are also participating in a national project called "Our Story, Your Story." This project 

tells the stories of immigration and migration through their own stories. Students went to the 

Minneapolis Institute of Arts to work on preparing their stories.

This fall the piano keyboarding class moved to its own secure classroom as a 

result of construction at WHS. Until now, the keyboards had been stored in the 

hallway outside of the music rooms due to space limitations. Keyboarding 

courses began in 2015 at Washburn and have grown to teach 85 students this 

year. David Ritsema started at Washburn in 2015 and teaches piano keyboarding, 

guitar, and IB Music.  

The fall musical production featuring freshmen, sophomores and anyone new to Washburn High School was “Heathers The Musical.” This 

marked the Minnesota premiere of the high school version of this dark musical comedy based on the 1980s cult film classic “Heathers.” The 

show addresses difficult themes like bullying, suicide and toxic relationships through the eyes of Veronica, a brainy misfit who makes her way 

into the most powerful and ruthless clique at Westerberg High: the Heathers. The show has a Minnesota connection as the high school was 

named after Paul Westerberg, a musician who grew up in the Washburn community and was the front man for the Replacements.

ARTS

Piano keyboarding class finds a
home at Washburn

Fall Musical Features New Performers

Visual Arts and the Community
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Participation in WHS athletics continues to grow along with the 
school’s highest student enrollment in recent history.  

Cross Country – This program continues to be one of the best in 
the state.  Both boys and girls won the conference title again. Four 
runners received all-state honors and competed at the state 
tournament. Junior Emily Covert became the first female 
Minneapolis Public School athlete to win the girls State 
Championship and broke the state record finishing time. Grace 
Dickel finished 13 for girls; Caleb Haugland and Joseph Minor 
finished 10 and 12 for the boys, respectively.  

Girls Soccer – Ranked as the #2 team in the state all season. With 
an overall regular season record of 14-1-1, they won the conference 
title again with a 6-0 record before losing to Wayzata (#1 in state) 
in the Section Finals.  The team had three All-State players:  
Charlotte DeVaughn (also a Ms. Soccer finalist), Lydia Ruppert, and 
Hannah Heinemann – all seniors. 

Boys Soccer – Finished the season 10-3-2, the team was ranked as 
high as #6 in the state and finished in a three-way tie with South and Southwest 
for the conference title. Three players made the All-State team: Senior Cooper 
Wells and Sophomores Darley Florvil and Jameson Charles.  With so many soccer 
players, the program added a fifth team. 

Football – The team had a hard-working group led by its senior class who were all 
four-year players.  With very little depth this season the team finished the regular 
season 2-6.  They won the first round of the playoffs against St. Paul Central 22-12 
to advance to the semifinals against #1 overall Mahtomedi.

Girls Tennis  – The team finished the season strong finishing second in the 
conference.  They lost a tough conference title match to rival Southwest.  They 
had 27 girls participate this season in a program that is growing.

Girls Volleyball – Had a solid season finishing second in the conference.  They 
lost a close three-set match to Benilde St. Margaret in the section semifinals. 

Girls Swimming – Four girls qualified for the State tournament - Eleanor Dolan, 
Maddie Dieffenbach, Annika Roe, Anika  Johnson -- in two different relays.
Anika Johnson also qualified as an individual for both the 200- and 500-Yard 
freestyle swim.

Carter Holmes was inducted into the athletic hall of fame during 
homecoming. A 1968 graduate, he led the cross country team to a 
Conference Championship, was the Twin City indoor 2-mile Champion, an 
All-State Honorable Mention runner. He was named an All-City athlete five 
times in cross country, wrestling and track.  While at the U of M, he 
lettered in both track and cross country and was part of the 1969 Big Ten 
Championship Cross Country team. As a career sports official, Carter 
officiated 11 different high school sports and eight different sports at the 
college, club, and amateur level.

Carter Holmes: Athletic Hall of Fame Inductee
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Junior Emily Covert won the State Cross Country 
Meet on November 4 at St. Olaf College.
Photo credit: Bruce Adelsman/skinnyski.com

Senior Anna Christian won her 
third consecutive state mountain 
biking championship October 29 
at Mt. Kato in Mankato.
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When Tom Crouch walked to Washburn High School to begin his sophomore year in 
September 1960, he was following two older brothers into the school doors. Like his 
brothers, he played basketball and football and enjoyed a happy school social life. By the 
time he graduated in 1963, he had a wide group of friends, many of whom he still has 
today. And most importantly, he met his future wife, Paula ('64), in the halls of 
Washburn.

When Tom was invited to become a member of the WHS Foundation Board, he accepted 
the opportunity to give back to his school and community. In 1999, Tom joined a group of 
five other like-aged alums and helped grow the Foundation assets and diversify the 

board. In his 15 years on the board, Tom has helped us explore ways to expand our impact on WHS, and has seen 
lots of change. For example:

• Mini-grants to teachers and staff were $50 each in 1999 and are now $500 each in 2017.
• The six-member board has grown to fourteen members representing a variety of parents, alums and 
   community members.
• Washburn is again highly regarded in the community, with continued enrollment growth and recognition.

Though Tom has officially retired from the board, he has been given a well-earned title of emeritus. This is in 
recognition of all the work he continues to do, advising the board, making community connections, helping with 
events and communicating with other alums and donors. Most recently, he was a part of the committee that 
planned the second annual homecoming tailgate event. Thank you, Tom, for giving back to Washburn.

Ten Years of Growth at Washburn

Students Helping Students

Ten years after Washburn’s fresh start – which was announced in March 2008 – the 
school is flourishing. Ethan Oscarson started at Washburn that fall. While he initially 
thought of attending South High School, he chose Washburn because it was two 
blocks from home and had a robotics team. “I was always interested in engineering 
and the fact that they had the team put it at the top of the list.” He had also been 
running with the cross country team while still in middle school. 

While at Washburn, Ethan served on student council and worked to improve student 
engagement. “We had about 60 kids attend the Sadie Hawkins dance,” he said. His 
graduating class had 169 students. Now, Washburn has about 1650 students enrolled. 
The robotics team has continued to grow and the cross country team has nearly 100 runners.

After graduation, Ethan attended the University of Minnesota and is now a mechanical engineer. His sister, 
Hannah, graduated from Washburn in 2017 and another sister, Abby, is a sophomore. “Washburn is a power-
house,” he said. “It’s unbelievable to see how it’s grown!”

This fall two students showed their Miller Pride by collecting school supply donations for the Washburn Cares 
committee. Working closely with the school social workers, Washburn Cares is a group of parents and students 
who work to meet the needs of students at Washburn with a focus on the homeless/highly mobile students.

Samantha Wheeler (class of 2017) collected supplies for Washburn by asking friends, family, and neighbors for 
donations. Senior Will Anderson committed his Eagle Scout project to collecting supplies for Washburn. He 
created a collection plan, sent flyers to neighbors, and used the assistance of other scouts to collect more than 
60 backpacks, 276 notebooks, 2,000 pencils/pens, 300 folders, 26 binders, and more for his fellow classmates.
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Thank You Donors!

Scholar ($5,000 - $9,999) 

Paula and Kevin Ario

Kathleen and Wayne Urbaniak

Gold Medalist ($1000 - $4,999) 

Roberta L. and Robert Abdo

Mary Anderson

Mark and Carrie Bachman

Sally Callahan

Robert J. Christianson, Jr.

Dirk and Sarah Parsons Deyoung

James Dier and Franise Bartley

Pat Docherty

Bruce and Jean Grussing

Brian and Regan Hartney

Illinois Tool Works

R J (Dick) and Elizabeht Kinyon, 

 in memory of Sandra Kinyon Peaslee

Tristen and Steve Lindemann

Brian Love

George Maas

Timothy and Katherine McGinley

Paul D. Pratt and Marguerite Olson Pratt Fund

Maryan Schall

Bill and Carin Simpson

Douglas Stewart

David and Sara Weingartner

Wells Fargo Foundation Educational 

 Matching Gift Program

Judy Yung, in honor of Ann Marie Olson Riley,  

 Laurie Olson Wells, Dale and Kathy Olson

  

Miller Pride ($100 - $999) 

  

Anonymous 

David and Linda Andell

Barbara C. Anderson, in memory of 

 Mr. Dunn (French teacher)

John Anderson

Roger C. Anderson

Joel Ario

David Ario 

Thomas and Julia Arneson

Edward C. Bather

Roger Beauchaine

Steven Beck

Maureen Bazinet and Peter Beck

Jane Becker

Toni A. and James A. Beitz, in honor 

 of Vicki Bunker

Janelle Beitz, in honor of Vicki Bunker

Herbert Bell

Philip Bell

Mick Belzer

Herbert and Lynne Benz

Dennis Berry

Lynn Blewett, in memory of Sue Reid ('76)

Dan Bodien

Andrea Lynn Breen

John Brenneman

James Broten

Dorothy Bruer

Vicki Bunker

Vicki Bunker

John and Jane Burton

Pamela Campbell

Karlotta C. Carlson

Marilyn Chapman

Owen and Katherine Christoferson

Henry W. and Linda Cohen

Wells Fargo Community Support Campaign

John and Lynn Cota

Myron Cottrell 

Ford W (Bill) Crouch

Bonnie Swanson Daniels

Bruce H. and Marty Danielson

Donald M. Davies

Ronald W. Davis, in memory of Douglass 

Addison and Steve Luers

Patricia Day

Sara DeSanto

Michael and Michelle DeVaughn

Jerry and Beth Dhennin

Charles Diessner

Robert M. and Dorothy Drake, in memory 

 of Dorothy Marie Drake

Dennis W. Dunne

Virginia Durfee

Susan Duxbury, in memory of 

 Parker Cramer ('55)

Ted E. and Julie Dyste

Craig E. Eichhorn

Geoff Elfstrum

Howard (Brad) Englund and Kay Larson

Continental Engineering and Manufacturing  

 (Eric and Chris Anderson)

Susan E. Erickson, Ph.D.

Carla Evans

Simon Evans

Carl R. and Elsie Evenson, in honor of 

 William Lydell (music/choir teacher)

Baxter Family Foundation

Elizabeth Fisher, in memory of 

 Dorothy Hesier Stevenson

David E. Flesner

Dan and Jan Frederick

Barbara Freeman

Robert Friedman, in memory of 

 Molly M. Friedman

Jeffrey Frommelt

Roger H. Frommelt

Lorraine Fryklund

Jim Furber, in memory of 

 Dorothy Magnuson, English teacher

Nicholas Furia

Calvin W. Gage

Kathy Garmezy

Brent Giebink, in memory of G. Scott Giebink

Bruce W. and Mary Gilmore

Mimi Gleekel

Luella Goldberg

Judy Kronick Goldenberg

Susan Goldenberg

Susan and Richard Goldman, in memory 

 of Larry Mammen, '59

Carol M. Golub, in memory of Louis Claeson  

 and Carl E. Carlson (former teachers)

Geoffrey D. Gould

Jeremy and Sarah Graff

Bruce and Elona Graff

Jeremy Graff

Jon and Anne Greer

Karin Grossman

Helen Groth

M. Gyllstrom

Eric Hageman

Bruce and Barbara Halgren

Rachel Hall

Henry Halladay

Marjorie Halstead

Kenneth R. Hande, MD

Dean Hansen, in memory of Frank Ario

Nancy Hanson

Graham Hanson

Robert Hatlestad

William Haug

Deborah and Tom Healey

Robert A. and Sharon Heiberg

Barbara R. and Greg Hestness

Julie Hillmyer

James and Anne Hilmer

Anita M. Hoffman

Scott and Ann Holdahl

Frederick Ingersoll

Robert C. Jackson

Duane Jacobson

Craig Jeffery

Curtis and Lisa Johnson

Roger N. Johnson

Earl L. Johnson

Karen Johnson

David W. Johnston, in memory of 

 Stephen Johnston ('58)

Dan and Meredith Jurek

Ryan Kelbrants

Tony Kelley

Linda Kelly, in memory of

 Gerald (Jerry) Fisher ('61)

Tim and Sue Kennedy

John P. Kennedy, in memory of 

 Toni Stoll ('59) and Steve Stoll ('61)

John and Kathy Keyes

Robert H. Kieft

Blaine and Lyndel King

Joan Klaiber

Sara Kleckner

Trudy J. Kucharek

Michelle Kuklinski, in honor of Vicki Bunker

Brett and Lynda Lange

David Larson

David Larson and Karen Schultz

Elizabeth Larson

Robin Larson

Patrick Lidiard

John and Deborah Lilly

Jessie Lilly-lecy

Ronald S. London

Phil and Sue Long

Dana Lonn

Kristin Louden

Bradley Mahannah

Richard Matson

Janelle K. Mattson

William McKinney

Amy McKinney

Nancy Jane McMullen

Susan Metsala

Marlene Meyer

Melissa Meyer, in honor of 

 WHS Millers Class of 1986

Chris and Cathy Middlebrook

Karen Jensen Moe

Tilman Moe

Alan D. Mogck

Geraldine Mooers

Bradley Morison

John C. (Jack) and Char Mueller

Joelle and Jeff Murray, in honor of

 Vicki Bunker

Michael L. (Mike) Myers

David T. Mykkeltvedt

Kyle and Dawn Nelson

Stuart Nielsen

Paul R. Norton, in honor of Robert Blackmur

John Nyquist

Milton Olson

Dale and Kathleen Olson

Jon and Melissa Olson

Kirky Otto

Judith F. Paine, in memory of 

 Mary Jo Boardman

Charles and Joanne Parsons

John A. Peterson

Ross and Gail Peterson

Brad Peterson

Ronald James Peterson, in honor of 

 Janet Peterson ('49)

John Petroff

Sherrill Piotraschke

Perry C. Plank

Jeffrey Post

Laura Putnam

Jeffrey and Lisa Quist

John and Susan Radke

Luana Rathman

Evan and Becky Reed

Deb Reutter

Alisa Revou

Susan Robiner, in honor of 

 Bill and Judy McGoldrick

Richard and Winnie Roome

Craig D. Ruhsam

James W. Rustad

Kimberly Salistean

Shirley Santoro

Nancy Saxhaug

Denise Scharlemann

Alan M. Schlesinger, in memory of 

 Robert Goldstrand

John Schmitt

Camille Schroeder

Norm Scott

Tina Sherman

Jake Skala

Cheryl A. and Bruce Skalbeck

Ann and Conrad E. Smith

Rolf E. and Roberta H. Sonnesyn

Nancy C. State, in memory of 

 Pauline and Alan Krueger

Judith Stitt

Nadine (Toddy) Sturdevant, in memory 

 of Carolyn Johnson Stolen ('48)

Robert Sutter

David J Sutton

G. Rolf Svendsen, in memory of 

 Norman S. Anderson ('58)

Tom H. Swain

Charles Swanson

Chuck and Barbara Swanson

Mary Taylor

Richard Taylor

Cynthia Thelen

Kay Thomas

John and Carrie Tietz

The Tipping Family Foundation

Joshua J. Tjaden

John Renze and Rosalynn Torralba, 

 in honor of Erlinda Torralba

James Tucker

Emily Anne Tuttle

Stoos Tysver

John and Linda Van Straaten

Robert Vik

Becca Voss

William E. Walsh, in memory of deceased  

 members of 1954 basketball team

William K. Wangensteen

Carilee Warner

John Watz, in memory of 

 Gretchen Renich Watz ('56)

Michael (Mike) and Tracy Wedl

Judy Wehr

Jeffrey S. Werner

John White

Annadell and 

 Jeff Witta/Christman

M. Woods

Lynn A. Woodward

Phillip J. Zavada

 

Orange and Blue ($1 - $99) 

  

Michael Agranoff

Jeffrey Alberts

Mary Ames

Joel Andell

Paul Anderson

Carole Arndt

JoAnne Arndt

Dale E. Hammerschmidt, M.D. and 

 Mary Arneson, M.D.

Richard Astleford, in memory of 

 Sharon Radford Astleford

Marcia and Bill Bach

Andrew and Katherine Bachman

John and Debbi Bahr

Thomas W. Balcom

Louise and Donn Barber, in memory of 

 Anne Barber Dunlap

Barbara King Barickman-Meier

Chris Barrett

Anne Becklean

Thomas Bergseth

Casey Bergseth

Robert (Ted) Bergstrom

Robert J. Beugen

Richard Bezdeny

Gwili Blair

David Blue

Thomas Loren Bodger

Jeffrey and Karilyn Bowers

Todd William Bowlby

Karen M. Brown

Louis A. Burns

Greg Busch

Dayton Carlson

Jeffrey Carstens

Timothy Christopher Carstens

Barbara J. Charnstrom

Jim Clancy

Christopher Clancy

Stephen M. (Steve) Coffman

Marty Collins

Mike Collins

Bob Coulter

Bill Crandall

Christine Daugherty

Thomas and Nancy Dicken

Marion Dongoske

H. Duane Edberg

Joel Egan

Tim Elhert

Scott Elton

Matt Engen

Erik Engholm

Jeanne Erickson, in memory of 

 Mary Sue Hanson Taylor

Susan E. Erickson

Matthew Evans

Willard Everett

Daniel J. Farrar

John Farrell

James Feikema

Ryan David Fisher

Dave Fisher

William and Sonja Flory

Dick and Kathryn Freimuth

Jeremy Gale

Frank L. Garner

Vincent Garry

Chris Garvin

John Gaunt

Gen. Financial Management, Inc.

Stuart D. Gibson

Melissa Gjerde

Todd Goggleye

Tom Gould, in memory of Carl Carlson

Bo Greiling

Glen Gustafson

Chris Hagadorn

Richard E. Hage

Peter Hanson

Kurt Hanson

Brad Hanson

Eileen E. Hanson-Kelly, in memory 

 of Toni Stoll ('59)

Patricia Hartman

Kay Henjum

Caroline Herr

Peter Herreid

Ann Heter

Carol Heyl

David and Lynn Hiden

Carol Hipps

Robert G Hoaglund

Isabel Hoe

Holly Holdgraf Baker

Charles Holmes

James Huckle

William W Huttner

Patricia Ingersoll

Jeremy Jensen

Janice Johnson

Noah Johnson

Susan Richmond Johnson

William Jorgenson

Judyth Bierman Katz

Barbara Kaufmann, in memory of 

 Robert C. McKinlay

Margaret Keith

Blake Kelbrants

Thomas W. Keljik

Todd Knutson

Susan Korblick

Emily Kornecki

William R. Kostick

Donald and Bobby Krause

Dianne Kurschner

Nancy D. Langer

Dean Larson

Janet Lawrence

Christopher Leaf

Nathan Leaf

William R Lewis

Charles Lilienfeld

Paul Edward Lincoln

Gerard A. Lindgren

Jean Linne

Daniel and Marsha Loewenson

Randi Luoto, in honor of Brent Meister ('95)

Polly Madson

Dennis Maetzold

Jack and Mary Ellen Magner

Amy Magnusson

Stephen and Brenda Mahannah

Paul Manzavrakos

Nathan Marsten

Joan Martin

Richard and Lynn Martin

Kathleen Mathiesen

Patrick Kenneth Mccoy

John and Cindy McCreary

Peter Mcniff

Wesley Mellgren, in memory of 

 Marie Spong Mellgren ('48)

Georgean Mettler, in memory of 

 Charles Mettler

Leo J. Miller III

Saralee Mogilner

Miriam M. (Mimi) Moss

Matt Muller

Bill Murray

Paul Neuville

Richard and Joan Niemiec, in honor of 

 Randy and Sara Niemiec ('89), 

 Jessica Niemiec ('92), and 

 Isabel Hoyt-Niemiec ('20)

Ray Nobel

Craig and Fawn Norvell

David Novak

Virginia Olsen

Douglas Olson

Edward Olson

Pamela R. Olson

Michael and Mary Orman

Katie Orr

Benjamin David Page, in memory of 

 Keith, Ruth, Jan, and Dee Stitzel

Doug Palbicki

David Parrault

Judith Peacock

Nate Pearson

Rebecca Peterson

Paul Peyrat

Fred Raiche

Nina Rapallo

Allen Ravine

Barbara Rawley

Judith Remington

Richard Reuter

Charles Ridler

Dan Roberts

Robert Schweitzer

Karen and David Scott

Zana Sehlin

Rebecca Selby

Bill Sherman

Tyler Simmons

Clifford and Joan Skorstad

Donald K. Sovell, in memory of 

 Barbara Hoffmann Sovell ('46)

Mary Spriggs

Margaret Spriggs

Grady St. Dennis

Paul Steiner

Myrna Rose Strand, in memory of 

 Sharon Seigel ('56)

John Stratton

Dean A. Stromwall

Staffan Swanson

Virginia Sweetham Jones

Paul and Karine Swenson Moe

Brian E. Swoffer

Carol Taylor

Tom and Cora Thiss

Mary and Rollie Thompson

Randy Thompson

Howard I. Thorsheim, in memory 

 of Ted Groseth

Lois Tigay

Lee H. Trelstad

James M. Urnes Sr., in memory 

 of Jon Nicholson ('54)

Paige VanVorst

Robert Voigt

Jean Volna

Peter Warner

Ryan T. Watts

Stephen and Sarah Weld

Sandra and Harold Werthe

Philip E. Wheaton

Eve Willadsen-Jensen

Monty Williams

Doris Wong

David Wood

Peter Youngdahl

Mitchell C. Zavada

The Washburn high School Foundation would like to thank the following people who made donations between 
July 1, 2016 and June 30, 2017. Because of you, we are able to continue our goal of making Washburn High 
School the top high school in Minneapolis with the best teachers, the best resources and the best-prepared 
students for the future. Thank you for your continuous support and donations!
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Scholar ($5,000 - $9,999) 

Paula and Kevin Ario

Kathleen and Wayne Urbaniak

Gold Medalist ($1000 - $4,999) 

Roberta L. and Robert Abdo

Mary Anderson

Mark and Carrie Bachman

Sally Callahan

Robert J. Christianson, Jr.

Dirk and Sarah Parsons Deyoung

James Dier and Franise Bartley

Pat Docherty

Bruce and Jean Grussing

Brian and Regan Hartney

Illinois Tool Works

R J (Dick) and Elizabeht Kinyon, 

 in memory of Sandra Kinyon Peaslee

Tristen and Steve Lindemann

Brian Love

George Maas

Timothy and Katherine McGinley

Paul D. Pratt and Marguerite Olson Pratt Fund

Maryan Schall

Bill and Carin Simpson

Douglas Stewart

David and Sara Weingartner

Wells Fargo Foundation Educational 

 Matching Gift Program

Judy Yung, in honor of Ann Marie Olson Riley,  

 Laurie Olson Wells, Dale and Kathy Olson

  

Miller Pride ($100 - $999) 

  

Anonymous 

David and Linda Andell

Barbara C. Anderson, in memory of 

 Mr. Dunn (French teacher)

John Anderson

Roger C. Anderson

Joel Ario

David Ario 

Thomas and Julia Arneson

Edward C. Bather

Roger Beauchaine

Steven Beck

Maureen Bazinet and Peter Beck

Jane Becker

Toni A. and James A. Beitz, in honor 

 of Vicki Bunker

Janelle Beitz, in honor of Vicki Bunker

Herbert Bell

Philip Bell

Mick Belzer

Herbert and Lynne Benz

Dennis Berry

Lynn Blewett, in memory of Sue Reid ('76)

Dan Bodien

Andrea Lynn Breen

John Brenneman

James Broten

Dorothy Bruer

Vicki Bunker

Vicki Bunker

John and Jane Burton

Pamela Campbell

Karlotta C. Carlson

Marilyn Chapman

Owen and Katherine Christoferson

Henry W. and Linda Cohen

Wells Fargo Community Support Campaign

John and Lynn Cota

Myron Cottrell 
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Brian E. Swoffer

Carol Taylor

Tom and Cora Thiss

Mary and Rollie Thompson

Randy Thompson

Howard I. Thorsheim, in memory 

 of Ted Groseth

Lois Tigay

Lee H. Trelstad

James M. Urnes Sr., in memory 

 of Jon Nicholson ('54)
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Please note that dates sometimes change. 

To confirm dates and learn about other events visit
www.washburn.mpls.k12.mn.us/calendar_of_events. 

December 18-19: Winter concerts
March 1-4, 8-11: Spring musical “Hairspray”
June 7: Graduation

Washburn’s locker rooms and weight room were 
renovated during the spring and early summer as 
part of a series of upgrades to the school. The 
weight room is used for both physical education 
classes and athletics. Additional school renovations 
are underway to improve the facility for teaching.

UPCOMING EVENTSLocker and Weight Room Renovations

www.WashburnConnections.org
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